GOVERNMENT OF MEGHALAYA
TRANSPORT DEPARTMENT

No. TPT.52/2000/568 Dated Shillong, the 21* June 2021.

NOTIFICATION

The Governor of Meghalaya is pleased to order that any vehicle owner
desirous of retaining the registration number after sale or scrapping of the old véhic;le

can do so on payment of a retention fee of Rs 15000/- (Rupees fifteen thousand)

only which will be valid for a period of one year. Such retention shall be extended

annually on payment of retention fee of Rs.15000/- (Rupees fifteen thousand) only

every year. If the owner fails to retain the registration number annually, the same will

automatically become the property of the Government.

Retention fee will not be applicable for Government vehicles.

Y=
M.R. Synrem, IAS
Commissioner & Secretary
Transport Department.

Memo No. TPT.52/2000/568-A Dated Shillong, the 21% June, 2021.
Copy to:
1. The P.S. to the Chief Minister, Govt. of Meghalaya for kind information of the

Hon’ble Chief Minister.
2. The P.S. to the Minister I/c Transport for kind information of the Hon’ble

Minister.

3. The P.S. to the Chief Secretary to the Govt. of Meghqlaya for kind information
of the Chief Secretary. .

4. The Additonal Chief Secretary/Principal Secretary/Commissioner &
Secretary/Sectetary Department for
information.

5. The Commissioner of Transport, Meghalaya, Shillong for information and
necessary action.

6. All Deputy Commissioners for information.

7. All Superintendents of Police for information.

\W Deputy Director General NIC, Shillong for information and necessary

action.

9. All District Transport Officers for information and necessary action.

'10. The Director Printing & Stationery for publishing in the official gazette.

By orders etc,

- } -
At
UndeY Secrétary

Transport Department.




